
To subscribe to THE ECHO please
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au

THE ECHO

ADVERTISEMENT FEE:

Local Advertisement 
Full Page Ad - $80
Half Page Ad - $50
Quarter Colour Page Ad  - $25
Quarter B&W Page Ad -FREE
Noticeboard (5 lines) - $20

Non-Local Advertisement 
Full Page Ad - $80
Half Page Ad - $60
Quarter Page Ad - $30
Noticeboard (5 lines) - $20

NO FEES FOR ADVERTISING WILL BE WAIVED.

1 8 T H  D E C E M B E R  2 0 2 3

P R O U D L Y  P R O D U C E D  B Y  T H E  S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N

KEY DATES &
UP COMING EVENTS

The ECHO is  published the fol lowing Friday after  Council  meetings.  

Please forward your ads/notices 3  business days prior  to the publish date.  

The next issue will be published Monday 15th, January 2023

DECEMBER

JANUARY

22nd December - Shire Offices Close
4:30pm

3rd January - Shire Offices Opens

8th January - Medical Centre reopens

10th January - Practical Driving
Assessment





Now available for patients
aged 18 years and over. 

Please go to
 www.corriginpharmacy.com.au

to book. 

COV I D
M O D E R N A  B I - V A L A N T

V a c c i n a t i o n s



Australia Day
26th January 2024

Hyden Aquatic Centre  
10am - 2pm 

Free Sausage Sizzle 
Free Entry 

Family Friendly Games 



Affordable and Practical  Safety Farm
Are you aware there is another very affordable and practical farm safety option on the market? We are
visiting a few other farmers in your region and wanted to let you know about the services we offer; in
case you haven’t heard about us. We are the fastest-growing safety business for many great reasons.
Affordability, practicality and a ‘friend in the know’ to call if an incident occurs are just a few. 

We were recently announced State Finalists in the 2023 Telstra Best of Business Awards, beating over 
20,000 businesses Australia-wide, so we know we are on the right track. We honestly believe that if safety 
is not affordable, practical, and quick to implement, it just won’t happen. The feedback we are receiving is 
that our approach is very practical and supportive. We won’t ask you to throw away any old equipment, 
just consider it comes with a separate set of instructions for those that use it. 

After a 25-year policing career (but starting off as a farm hand when I first left school) I am committed to 
keeping people safe in my business called Regional Safety Services. As you can appreciate, I have seen 
all aspects of farming tragedies, and the new Industrial Manslaughter Legislation is not something to be 
taken for granted. Even if you do not hire staff, you can still find yourself subject to this legislation if 
something happens and you do not have the required safety systems or records in place. 

Most farmers are doing the right thing to keep their team safe but lack the evidence to prove it. This is 
where we can help you! Unlike our competitors, we come to you and conduct a two-hour on-site safety 
appraisal for only $880.00. We will arm you with lots of tips and knowledge, prepare the documentation 
for you with a clear overview of your position and actions to take. You will not be left guessing what you 
need to do. 

To make life easier we have introduced our own online safety forms to help capture your current effort in 
this area. We have spent over two years developing our Plant and Machinery Risk Assessment forms, 
which include Harvester, Seeding, and other farm machines. These forms are only $99.00 to access them 
for 12 months. These forms have been recommended by farmers like you and most can be done in 1-2 
minutes. They can be done on your mobile device, and we provide QR codes for quick and direct access. If

you undertake a service like ours, it would be virtually impossible for someone to say you were grossly 
negligent, as you are doing something proactive and demonstrating an open commitment to safety. Too 
many farmers are saying they will plead ignorant if something happens. In light of the recent WorkSafe 
review of the agricultural industry, there is a massive target on the back of farmers and as such I urge you 
to help raise the bar of safety in your industry. The WorkSafe review into the agriculture industry is now 
complete and I look forward to helping my clients get on the front foot with the changes soon to be 
implemented. 

If you have any further questions, I am available on my mobile or feel free to make contact via email and 
I can send you more details about what we will do when we attend your farm to conduct an appraisal. We 
also service many other businesses, not just farms. 

Darren Slyns 

Mobile: 0407 420 126 Email: admin@regionalsafetyservices.com.au 

Website: www.regionalsafetyservices.com.au 

mailto:admin@regionalsafetyservices.com.au
mailto:admin@regionalsafetyservices.com.au
mailto:admin@regionalsafetyservices.com.au
http://www.regionalsafetyservices.com.au/
http://www.regionalsafetyservices.com.au/
http://www.regionalsafetyservices.com.au/


Hyden and Districts Aquatic Centre

Holiday Opening Hours

Sunday 24th Dec             
Monday 25th Dec             
Tuesday 26th Dec             
Wednesday 27th Dec      
Thursday 28th Dec          
Monday 1st Jan 2024    
Tuesday 2nd Jan              

Y o u r  p a r a g r a p h  t e x t

Y o u r  p a r a g r a p h  t e x t

Open
Closed
Closed
Open
Open
Closed
Open



Social News
Hyden Tennis Club hosted
close to 80 women at their

tennis club on the15th
November for Ladies Day.

What a great turn out
ladies! Well done!

The Kondinin Community and
Recreation Council and the Hyden

Progress Association both
coordinated successful community

crop harvests this year. A great effort
was put in by everyone involved to
make growing and harvesting these

crops possible. Well done to both
groups and everyone who helped

out!

The Kondinin Twilight Markets were
held on the 14th December in the

Kondinin Community Garden. It was
great to see lots of new stallholders in

attendance and a fantastic turnout
from Kondinin residents and
surrounding communities. 

One of the youngest stallholders this
year was Kondinin local Jade Wilkins.
Jade's handmade bracelets, keyrings
and Christmas decorations were very

popular. Well done Jade!

We hope everyone enjoyed the
evening!



Follow us on
@shireofkondinin

SHIRE OF
KONDININ NEWS

N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 3  I S S U E

SKIP BIN

Kondinin Office Hours
Office Hours: 8.30am-4.30pm   |   Licensing Hours: 8.30am-3.00pm

Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au   |    Phone: 9889 1006 
 

Hyden Office Hours
Office Hours: 10.00am-4.30pm, close between 1.00-1.30pm |  Licensing: 10.00am-3.00pm

Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au   |    Phone: 9880 5160  

All accounts forward to records@kondinin.wa.gov.au
P R A C T I C A L  D R I V I N G

A S S E S S M E N T

W e d n e s d a y ,  1 0 t h  J a n u a r y  2 0 2 4
 A t  t h e  K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e

B o o k i n g s  a r e  e s s e n t i a l  a n d  l i m i t e d .  Y o u
m u s t  g i v e  m o r e  t h a n  2  b u s i n e s s  d a y s '  n o t i c e
o f  c a n c e l l a t i o n  t o  a v o i d  a  c a n c e l l a t i o n  f e e .
P l e a s e  p h o n e  t h e  K o n d i n i n  o r  H y d e n  O f f i c e

t o  b o o k  a n  a p p o i n t m e n t .

C O U N C I L  M E E T I N G  

J a n u a r y  n o  C o u n c i l  M e e t i n g

F e b r u a r y  1 4 t h ,  2 0 2 3
K o n d i n i n  C o u n c i l  C h a m b e r s  -  3 p m

W A S T E  T R A N S F E R  S T A T I O N
 

K O N D I N I N  O P E N I N G  T I M E S
 T u e s d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m

 T h u r s d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m
 S a t u r d a y :  8 a m  —  1 2 p m

 S u n d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m  
 

H Y D E N  O P E N I N G  T I M E S
S u n  &  M o n :  8 a m  -  1 2 p m
W e d  &  F r i :  -  8 a m  -  1 1 a m

S a t :  2 p m  -  5 p m

F R E E  C O V I D  T E S T !
T H E  K O N D I N I N  S H I R E  O F F I C E  H A V E
F R E E  C O V I D  T E S T S  A V A I L A B L E  F O R

T H E  C O M M U N I T Y .
P L E A S E  P I C K  U P  B E T W E E N  T H E

H O U R S  O F  8 : 3 0  A M  -  4 : 3 0  P M  

Please ensure that payment is made prior to skip bin usage. If no

payment is received, you will go to the end of the booking list.

Thank you.

SNAP SEND SOLVE
R e p o r t i n g  l o c a l  i s s u e s  i s  n o w  a  s n a p !

T h e  S h i r e  o f  K o n d i n i n  e n c o u r a g e s  r e s i d e n t s  t o  d o w n l o a d  S n a p

S e n d  S o l v e  –  a  f r e e  s m a r t p h o n e  a p p  y o u  c a n  u s e  t o  r e p o r t

i s s u e s .

U s i n g  t h e  a p p ,  y o u  c a n  t a g  t h e  l o c a t i o n  a n d  u p l o a d  p h o t o s  o f

t h e  i s s u e  a n d  s e n d  a  r e p o r t  d i r e c t l y  t o  t h e  r e l e v a n t  l o c a l

g o v e r n m e n t ,  u t i l i t y  o r  a u t h o r i t y .  Y o u  c a n  u s e  i t  t o  r e p o r t  a

w i d e  r a n g e  o f  i s s u e s ,  i n c l u d i n g  p o t h o l e s ,  i l l e g a l  d u m p i n g ,

l e a k i n g  w a t e r  p i p e s  a n d  m o r e .

U s e  S n a p  S e n d  S o l v e  t o  r e p o r t  i s s u e s  i m m e d i a t e l y ,  o r  a t  a  t i m e

m o s t  c o n v e n i e n t  f o r  y o u .  



Re: General Waste and Recycle Collection – Christmas Week 2023. 

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact our office. We would like to take this opportunity

to thank you for your custom and wish you the best for the festive season.

Yours Faithfully,

Avon Waste. 

We have made the following arrangements for the collection of services which would normally be done on
Monday the 25th of December 2023. 
The collections due for General Waste in Kondinin, Karlgarin and Hyden on Monday the 25th will be serviced on
Saturday the 23rd of December 2023. 

The collections due for Recycle in Hyden and Karlgarin on Tuesday the 26th will now be serviced on Sunday 
the 24th of December.

All services will be as normal for the New Year week. 



DOLPHINS
Technique

and Lap
Fitness

SHARKS
Swim Sets
Race Ready

All school aged children welcome
*children under 10 must be accompanied by an adult Any enquires to

 Shannae Baker 0417979029
Tanja Spurr 0428203335

SWIMMING CLUB
 

CHILDREN CAN MOVE BETWEEN GROUPS DEPENDING ON ABILITY

$20 per child 
$15 Kindy/Pre-primary 
$50 per family 

First session starts 8th November 2023
THEN EVERY FOLLOWING WEDNESDAY 

Hyden Swimming Pool
All lessons
Use of equipment
Sausage sizzle

MAKE A SPLASH THIS SUMMER!

(*standard pool entry fees apply)

Tadpoles @ 3.30pm, Dolphins & Sharks @ 4.15pm

TADPOLES
Water

Confidence
/Technique

HYDEN EARLYHYDEN EARLY
BIRDSBIRDS  

Wednesday 6.30am - 8am
Friday 6.30am - 8am



SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

KONDININ OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 4.30 pm
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9889 1006

HYDEN OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours:  Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 4.30 pm (close between 1:00pm - 1.30pm)
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9880 5160

The local government has received an application to develop and use land for the following purpose and public
comments are invited.

Lot No. 2952 on DP 174629

Street: Aylmore Road Suburb: Hyden  

Proposal: The proposal seeks to amend the original approval issued for the installation of four transportable
accommodation units to the installation of eight transportable units each comprising two bedrooms, a bathroom and
a kitchenette to expand on the existing accommodation site at The Silos, located approximately two kilometres south
east of the Hyden town centre. The proposal also includes associated signage.    

Details of the proposal are available for inspection at the local government office in Hyden or on the Shire’s website
www.kondinin.wa.gov.au. Comments on the proposal may be submitted to the local government in writing on or
before Friday 22nd December 2023 via email to mpd@kondinin.wa.gov.au via post to PO Box 7 Kondinin WA 6367 or
hand delivered to the Shire Office in Hyden or Kondinin. 

David Burton
Chief Executive Officer

SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

KONDININ OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 4.30 pm
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 3.00 pm
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9889 1006

HYDEN OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 4.30 pm (close between 1:00pm - 1.30pm)
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9880 5160

Bronze Medallion &
 Swim Teacher Courses 

The Shire is looking at running a Bronze
Medallion & Swim Teacher course, please

contact your local Shire office by Friday 22nd
December to register for expressions of

interest.

mailto:mpd@kondinin.wa.gov.au


WE ARE HIRING. 
APPRENTICE METAL FABRICATOR 

Are you looking at becoming a tradie, come kick-start your career with us. 

Titan Engineering are looking for capable people to join our growing team in the
agriculture manufacturing sector based in Kondinin. 

If you have a willingness to learn and are a team player, Titan Engineering is
interested in talking with you. 

Feel free to call me, Peter Harvey on 0428 891 200 or email peter@titaneng.com.au 

The Shire of Kondinin advises that the following temporary
extended trading hours for the 2023 festive season have been

approved by the Department of Commerce:

Monday 27 November 2023 and concluding on Sunday 7 January
2024 inclusive, be 6.45am to 9.00pm Monday to Friday, 6.45am to

5.00pm on Saturdays and from 11.00am to 5.00pm on Sundays and
public holidays, other than Christmas Day, which will be a closed

day.

CHRISTMAS & NEW YEAR’S EVE TRADING HOURS

SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

KONDININ OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 4.30 pm
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9889 1006

HYDEN OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours:  Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 4.30 pm (close between 1:00pm - 1.30pm)
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9880 5160





The Shire of Kondinin
CHRISTMAS

CLOSURE DATES & TIMES:

The Medical Centre will be closed from
Monday the 18th of December 2023
and will reopen on Monday the 8th of
January 2024 with Dr Mackie.

Closing
Reopening

22nd December 2023 @ 4:30pm
3rd January 2024 @ normal times

SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

KONDININ OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 4.30 pm
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9889 1006

HYDEN OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours:  Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 4.30 pm (close between 1:00pm - 1.30pm)
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9880 5160

Medical Centre Closure:
December 2023 & January 2024



SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

KONDININ OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 4.30 pm
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 3.00 pm
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9889 1006

HYDEN OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 4.30 pm (close between 1:00pm - 1.30pm)
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9880 5160

Shire of Kondinin
Tourism Master Plan

Do you have an interest in tourism and would like to assist the Shire
develop a Master Plan for Tourism?

The Tourism Master Plan consists of items such as:
How we can keep tourists in the Shire longer?
How can we increase the visitor experience?
What infrastructure do we need to increase visitors length of stay
including short, medium and long term goals?
How do we market our Shire as a destination?
What else do we offer visitors across our entire Shire?

And other Tourism planning.

If you would like to be a part of this exciting planning, please
send your name, contact details and a brief description of your

interest in tourism to ceo@kondinin.wa.gov.au by 
12th January 2024.

Ideally, we would like a couple of representatives from all the towns within
our Shire.

For further queries, please contact the CEO on 9889 1006 or
ceo@kondinin.wa.gov.au.

mailto:ceo@kondinin.wa.gov.au
mailto:ceo@kondinin.wa.gov.au


SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

KONDININ OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 4.30 pm
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9889 1006

HYDEN OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours:  Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 4.30 pm (close between 1:00pm - 1.30pm)
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9880 5160

J a n u a r y  N o  m e e t i n g1 .
F e b r u a r y  1 4 t h  a t  K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e s  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m2 .
M a r c h  2 0 t h  a t  C R C  B u i l d i n g ,  H y d e n  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m3 .
A p r i l  1 7 t h  a t  K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e s  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m4 .
M a y  1 5 t h  a t  C R C  B u i l d i n g ,  H y d e n  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m5 .
J u n e  1 9 t h  a t  K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e s  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m6 .
J u l y  1 7 t h  a t  K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e s  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m7 .
A u g u s t  2 1 s t  a t  C R C  B u i l d i n g ,  H y d e n  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m8 .
S e p t e m b e r  1 8 t h  a t  K a r l g a r i n  C o u n t r y  C l u b  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m9 .
O c t o b e r  1 6 t h  a t  K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e s  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  3 . 0 0  p m1 0 .
N o v e m b e r  2 0 t h  a t  C R C  B u i l d i n g ,  H y d e n  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  4 . 0 0  p m1 1 .
D e c e m b e r  1 8 t h  a t  K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e s  c o m m e n c i n g  a t  4 . 0 0  p m1 2 .

NOTICE OF ORDINARY 
COUNCIL MEETINGS FOR 2024

Council, per section 12(1) of the Local Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, wishes to advise residents that the following dates
have been set for Ordinary Council Meetings for the year 2024 commencing at 3:00pm, unless stated differently below. 

February, April, June, July, October, December Meetings will be held in the Council Chambers, Gordon Street, Kondinin
March, May, August & November will be held at the Hyden Community Resource Centre, Naughton St, Hyden.
September will be held at the Karlgarin Country Club, Foundation St, Karlgarin.

r r

From everyone at the Shire of Kondinin,
we would like to say Merry Christmas and

Happy New Year to all!

Have a fantastic festive season and we'll
see you all in the New Year!







S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N  N E W S

CEO CORNER
Harvest is hopefully over and we
can start relaxing towards the
festive season.

December Council Meetings
At the October Ordinary
Meeting, the following items
were considered by Council:

Council approved the
conversion of a shed into
workforce accommodation
at a property on the East
Hyden Bin Road.
Council approved the
transfer of pipeline at
McCann’s Rock from Water
Corporation to the Shire and
the easements for the
pipeline along with other
infrastructure.
Council approved a section
of the Hyden Golf Course
(bush only) to be
surrendered to Main Road so
that works can be
undertaken to improve the
intersection of the Brookton
Highway and East Hyden Bin
Road.
An update was provided on
the Discovery Centre
Project.
Council amended its Policy
on Council Meetings and
where and when they are
held.
Council approved the listing
of Council Meetings for 2024

Copies of the Minutes are
available from the Shire Office
and website at:
Council Meetings » Shire of
Kondinin

Works currently in progress
Staff are busy trying to get
works completed over the next
week before the Christmas -New
Year shutdown. 

Throughout January most
outside staff will be on leave,
but a skeleton crew will be
available for any urgent works.

If you see anything that needs
attention, please email or
contact the office and advise of
the issue and staff will attend to
it as soon as possible.

Public Notices / Surveys,
Newsletter, Social Media, Etc
While the Shire uses the Echo
and also other local
newsletters, the Shire often
advertises for public surveys or
information about our town in
public notices at other various
times.

We encourage our ratepayers to
follow the Shire on social media
as well as looking at our website
public notices from time to time
to ensure that you are fully
aware of what is happening in
the Shire of Kondinin.

The Shire public notice are
available with the following link:
Public Notices » Shire of
Kondinin

Or social media accounts.

Harvest Bans – Total
Vehicle Movement Bans
Just a reminder that
while harvest may be
finished, Total Vehicle
Movement bans will still
be placed on days where
the Fire Danger Index
(FDI) is above. Pease be
aware of the dangers and
follow the bans when in
place.

Festive Season
On behalf of the
Councillors and staff, we
wish all residents,
ratepayers and readers a
safe and merry
Christmas and we look
forward to sharing a
prosperous 2024 with
you.

Please keep safe.

If you have any concerns
or queries on the matters
raised or other Shire
issues, please contact
the CEO through the
Shire Administration
Office.

David Burton
CEO

https://www.kondinin.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/
https://www.kondinin.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/
https://www.kondinin.wa.gov.au/publicnotices/
https://www.kondinin.wa.gov.au/publicnotices/


COMMUNITY  GRANT FUNDING OPPORTUNIT IES  
Are you a community group or local club that is looking for project or event support and assistance? The Shire has

compiled a list of possible grant funding sources that you may be eligible to apply

H E A L T H W A Y  –  H E A L T H Y  C O M M U N I T I E S  P R O G R A M
This program aims to fund a range of health promotion activities and campaigns to promote and encourage healthy lifestyles for all
Western Australians.
The objectives of the program are to:

Fund activities related to the promotion of good health in general and aligned with our strategic priorities and population groups.
Support projects that aim to increase individual knowledge and skills, change behaviour, and create community and organisational
policies and environments to improve health.

How much can I apply for? There are three funding categories available: 1. Up to $5,000 funding, 2. Over $5,000 funding & 3. Aboriginal
health project funding.
How to apply? Contact healthway@healthway.wa.gov.au or call 13 37 77
Applications close: This program is open on an ongoing basis. 

L O T T E R Y W E S T  –  G R A S S R O O T S  C O M M U N I T Y - L E D  G R A N T S
This program aims to help build stronger and healthier communities by supporting local activities and regional community initiatives.
It seeks to support big or small ideas that will contribute towards making the community better and healthier.

There are five priority areas for funding:
Inclusive thriving community
Connected cultural experiences
Protected sustainable ecosystems
Smart innovative society
Active healthy people

Eligible Activities:
Eligible ideas must contribute towards building a better and healthier WA and align to one of the Community Investment Framework
priority areas:

Inclusive thriving community: Supporting the diversity of Western Australians to actively engage in community life.
Connected cultural experiences: Bringing people together through the arts, heritage and cultural activities.
Protected sustainable ecosystems: Supporting the community to sustain and enhance the unique species and environments.
Smart innovative society: Optimising the community’s talent and capability.
Active healthy people: Assisting the community to be more active and support initiatives which promote healthy lives.

How much can I apply for? Minimum grants of $3,000 are available.
How to apply? Email hello@lotterywest.wa.gov.au or call 13 37 77
Applications close: This program is open on an ongoing basis.

A F L  C O M M U N I T Y  G R A N T S
This program aims to make connections with people and organisations to learn where the greatest need is and turn those needs into
opportunities.
AFL makes this possible through grants which target three areas:

STEM education: Programs that provide children and adults access to a quality education through STEM (science, technology,
engineering and math).
Youth development: Programs that support healthy, productive and engaged children.
LEAP (life enrichment and advancement program): Programs that support adults pursuing employment and self-sufficiency.

How much can I apply for? There are no set minimum and maximum funding limits.
How to apply? For further assistance email community@AFLglobal.com  or call 1300 232 476
Applications close: This program is open on an ongoing basis.

Please note that this list is not exhaustive and will  continue to be updated.
 If  you require any assistance in applying for these grants or know of other similar grants that are currently available,  please do not

hesitate to contact the Shire’s Community Development Officers

Hannah Repacholi   
Email :  projects@kondinin.wa.gov.au 

Steevi-Lee Thomas
Phone: 9880 5160
Email :  hycdo@kondinin.wa.gov.au 



NEW ARRIVALS

Online booking can be made via the
'HotDoc' app

CLOSED CLOSED

CLOSED CLOSED

CLOSED

CLOSED CLOSED

Sunday

To make an appointment please contact:

KONDININ 
LIBRARY

NEW ARRIVALS
HYDEN

 LIBRARY

JUNIOR ARRIVALS
BOOKS

SENIOR ARRIVALS
BOOKS DVD'S

JUNIOR ARRIVALS
BOOKS BOOKS

SENIOR ARRIVALS
DVD'S

Kondinin: 9889 1753               

Hyden: 0429 082 746 

Kulin: 9880 1315           

December & January 2023 Dates:
Monday FridayTuesday ThursdayWednesday Saturday

CLOSED

18th
December

19th
December

Closed Closed ClosedClosed CLOSED CLOSED
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10th
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12th
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January

17th
January

18th
January

19th
January

20th
January

21st
January

3rd
January

Closed

Ingredients

Method

8 French-trimmed lamb cutlets
1 tsp ground cumin
2 tbsp extra virgin olive oil
1 red onion, halved, thinly sliced
1 red capsicum, deseeded,
thinly sliced
1 yellow capsicum, deseeded,
thinly sliced

1 lemon, rind finely grated, halved
150g (3/4 cup) couscous
185ml (3/4 cup) boiling water
1 bunch fresh coriander, top leaves
torn off
400g can chickpeas, rinsed, drained
90g (1/3 cup) Greek-style yoghurt
2 tsp harissa paste

Step 1
Sprinkle lamb with cumin.
Season. Heat 11 ⁄2 tbs oil in a
large non-stick frying pan
over high heat. Add onion
and capsicum. Season.
Cook, stirring occasionally,
for 5 minutes. Push
capsicum mixture to the
side. Add lamb. Cook,
turning lamb and moving
capsicum mixture, for 5
minutes or until lamb is
cooked to your liking and
capsicum mixture has
softened. Remove from
heat. Squeeze over 1 lemon
half.

Step 2
Meanwhile, place
couscous and lemon
rind in a heatproof
bowl. Add boiling
water and remaining
oil. Cover with a plate.
Set aside for 5 minutes
or until liquid is
absorbed. Use a fork to
separate grains. Add
coriander, reserving a
few sprigs, and
chickpeas. Squeeze
over remaining lemon
half. Season. Stir to
combine.

Step 3
Place yoghurt in a
serving bowl.
Swirl through
harissa. Serve
with lamb,
capsicum
mixture and
couscous, topped
with reserved
coriander.

Total Time: 17 Minutes Serves: 4

Lamb Cutlets & Couscous Salad

Medical Centre News

https://www.taste.com.au/recipes/collections/capsicum

